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Student Experience Committee
SEC11-M2
Minutes of the meeting of the Committee held 7 June 2011
Members:  Professor Morag Bell (Chair), Professor Chris Backhouse, Mr Malcolm Brown, Mr Chris Earle (ab), Professor John Feather, Miss Lucy Hopkins, Dr Jennifer Nutkins, Mr Ewan Paterson, Dr Phil Richards, Miss Alice Swinscoe (ab), Mr Nigel Thomas

In attendance:  Marie Kennedy (Secretary)
Also in attendance:  Mr Ian Cairns (for item 4)
Apologies:  Chris Earle and Alice Swinscoe 
11/13.
Minutes SEC11-M1
The minutes of the meeting held 23 February 2011 were approved.
11/14.
Matters arising from the minutes

.1 Student Experience Implementation Plan – DVD
The Students’ Union and Department of Student Services had liaised to ensure that the various DVDs planned to help prepare prospective students for life at the University did not duplicate material.
.2 Possible celebratory event for international graduands in July 2012
Information regarding the postponed summer graduation ceremonies from July to September would shortly be sent to all penultimate year students.  The Director of Student Services and the President of the Students’ Union would then email all international Part B students to gauge interest in a possible event in July;  this occasion would not try to replicate a graduation event.
.3 International student registration 2011

it was hoped that recent discussions between the University and local Police would mean that procedures for international student registration with the Police would improve in the coming academic year.
11/15. Student Portal

.1
Possible advertising on the Portal
NOTED:

(i) That the Student Experience Team had made some suggestions regarding possible advertising on the Portal. 
(ii) That the University received many requests from external companies that wished to advertise to students. Marketing and Communications had no issue in principle with advertisements on the Portal but the possibility would be complicated by the University’s existing relationships organisations, some of whom might be competitors.  if the University decided to trial advertising on the Portal, Marketing could develop criteria to monitor content, and provide a single point of contact.

(iii) That some parts of the University such as the Library already occasionally allowed some advertisements on their pages.

(iv) That the proposed Ethical Framework did not preclude web-based advertising and should perhaps cover this issue.
(v) That some members were uncomfortable with the principle of advertisements on the Portal.  They argued that the appearance and general impression of the Portal were important, and believed that, before any decisions were made, the University should ascertain whether other universities allowed advertisements on their portals, to ensure that Loughborough was not out of line with the norm.
(vi) That the proposed Portal layout meant that, if permitted, any advertisements would form only a small proportion of the homepage.  
(vii) That, if the University were to receive a significant income from advertisements on the Portal, companies would have to be persuaded it was worth their while would need to pay a premium rate, in which case content would need to be very relevant to students.

(viii) That the Students’ Union would only be content with advertising provided: 
· Only large national companies were allowed, to avoid any possible conflict with advertisements on the Union’s own pages;
· That content was suitable and did not include (eg) alcohol or holidays;

· That a proportion of any income received was returned to students, perhaps via the Hardship Fund.

AGREED:

(a) That there were potential benefits and possible risks from allowing advertising on the Portal but a number of issues needed to be explored before the University made any decisions.

(b) That the University did not wish to send mixed messages to its students – eg, by advertising products to students who may be suffering financial hardship.
(c) That Marketing and Communications was be asked to ascertain how other university portals were used, and what parts of the University currently included advertising on their webpages.
(d) That ELT should also be consulted before any detailed investigations were carried out, and the Director of IT Services would therefore submit an outline proposal.
(e) That it was timely for the University to evolve a policy regarding advertisements on University webpages.  

.2 
Use of the Notifications facility on the Portal
NOTED:

i. That the University should establish a hierarchy of communications with students – eg, a three-tier system of Notifications, emails and announcements on the electronic Student Noticeboard.

ii. That Notifications should only be used when messages were relevant to a majority of students – for example, Careers events, temporary building closures, NSS and graduation.

iii. That other means of communication such as email to all or large groups of students would continue to be used as appropriate – for example,  urgent health or safety issues.  The Student Noticeboard would be appropriate for topics such as Enterprise workshops or overseas travel.  
iv. That students were more likely to use the Notifications facility if it were reserved for essential or important information.

v. That only a small proportion of the Marketing newsfeeds would be appropriate for the Portal.
vi. That the University had yet to develop a policy to deal with communications with its students, and including the use of departmental webpages.  In addition, it had yet to take the opportunity offered by the Portal to make efficiency gains – eg, whether it continue with other means of communication such as the electronic Student Noticeboard.  

vii. That the University should decide how best to use the Notifications facility, and especially:

- what were the key messages it wished to communicate to students, 
- who would authorise these, and 
- what criteria would be used to ensure the facility was used appropriately.
viii. That the main users of the Notifications facility would be staff in student-facing services and academic departments.
ix. That, provided data were available on LUSI, Notifications could be targeted to individual student groups, down to module group level.

x. That the Portal should include a dedicated space for postgraduate students.
xi. That some areas of the Portal, such as the VLE, would be compulsory, but that, otherwise, IT Services could make it possible for students to customise other parts.
AGREED:

(a) 
That the University needed to determine the number of possible routes for communicating with its students, what were the most appropriate for particular situations, and whether the Portal would make some redundant.

(b)
That a Working Group which included student representatives should consider the above issues.  A group comprising the Chair, the Director of IT Services, the President of the Students’ Union, the Academic Registrar and the Director of Student Services would consider appropriate membership.  The Academic Registrar and the Director of Student Services would make some initial proposals.
ACTION:  JCN/ NRT
11/16. Risk Register (SEC11-P7)
Only one change had been made from the previous year:  (d) “High-profile student complaints including failure to comply with disability legislation”, had been slightly increased from 2.2 to 2.3.  The change reflected a number of time-consuming complaints made during the last 18 months by students including some with mental health issues who had questioned the level of support received.  
The University was aware that the increase in fees from 2012 meant that student expectations of services were likely to rise, and therefore the risks associated with (a) “Poor student experience due to failure to give students’ experience sufficient priority and resources and to deliver and co-ordinate services effectively (non-academic)” and (b) “Failure to develop services in line with student demand”, might also rise in future.  However, the current version of the Register did not include possible future mitigating actions.
11/17. Postgraduate Research Student Experience Survey (PRES) 2011 
(SEC11-P8)

The Director of the Graduate School introduced some initial analysis of results from the recent PRES.

NOTED:
i. That the Survey was based on the NSS questionnaire but participation was not compulsory, and the HEA made it impossible to use data to compile league tables.

ii. That Loughborough had achieved a 37% response rate, significantly higher than the sector and those members of the 1994 Group that had taken part.  Thanks were due to colleagues in the Graduate School for working hard to achieve this.
iii. That results were good, and compared very favourably to the benchmarked institutions such as those in the 1994 Group.  However, the University would concentrate on topics with which research students were less satisfied. For example, students were not entirely satisfied with their working environment/ space, and only 55% believed their intellectual climate lived up to their expectations.  Results also showed some dissatisfaction with research seminars. These two issues might reflect experiences in only a minority of departments where facilities needed improvement.   The Research Team would address these integral parts of the student experience.  
iv. That data also indicated that not all students were confident about completing their theses within the appropriate timescale.  This was puzzling because Loughborough’s completion rates were good and compared favourably with other universities.
v. That initial analysis showed that, with a few exceptions, students were content with their experiences at Loughborough.  However, the Graduate School would examine actual satisfaction rates as well as relative rates, and hoped in future to achieve satisfaction levels of 70-80% rather than 60-70%.  
vi. That student satisfaction was important not least because PGRs comprised the largest group of people within the University conducting research.  
vii. That comparisons with the 2009 Survey were not useful because those results were based on a very low response rate.  
viii. That it might also be useful to conduct focus groups to consider results in greater detail.  
ix. That, during the coming academic year, the Students’ Union intended to improve its own services for postgraduate students.
11/18. Student Experience Team (SEC11-P9 (a) & (b))

NOTED the minutes of the meetings held 23 March and 11 May 2011.
11/19.  Financial Hardship Sub-Committee (SEC11-P10 (a) & (b))

NOTED the report and current financial situation of the Emergency Payments Fund. 
11/20. Date of the next meeting

TBA.
11/21. Any other business:  

.1 Changes to Regulation XIX Hall Committees (SEC11-P11(a) & (b)

Changes were intended to clarify the role of Wardens vis a vis Hall finances, and to emphasise that Hall Committee members should not make any personal gain from Hall activities, except where these were for the benefit of the Students’ Union and had been exempted by the Chief Operations Officer.
APPROVED subject to the President of the Students’ Union checking the wording of ‘personal’ instead of ‘financial’ gain.

ACTION:  LH


.2 Student Experience Implementation Plan (SEC11-P12(a) & (b)


Implementation Planning Progress 2010/11
NOTED progress on most items, and that the Graduate School would shortly provide further comments in respect of item 9, postgraduate students’ experiences.

Implementation Planning Priorities 2011/12

NOTED:

i. That the Team would have quite a busy agenda during the next academic year, especially as the incoming Union Executive would wish to make further suggestions.
ii. That the Registry’s Web Manager would shortly make a presentation to the Team regarding the proposed revisions to the induction webpages, and would seek members’ suggestions and comments for further improvement.

iii. That some health and wellbeing issues under item 8 required a longer timescale.
iv. That three of the points suggested under item 8 were essentially academic matters best considered by the Programme Quality Team and the Learning and Teaching Committee.  The Plan would be revised accordingly before submission to the Directors of Finance and of Planning the following day.

.3 National Students’ Union awards

The President of the Students' Union reported that Loughborough was among the finalists for the NUS Students’ Union of the Year award, in recognition of its commitment to quality, participation and improving the lives of its members, and to improving and continually seeking the input of members.  In addition, the Global Development Officer was one of three finalists for the Student Unionist of the Year award, in recognition of above-normal expectations for her role in improving the lives of students and the Students’ Union.

Secretary’s note:  The President reported later that a Union employee was among three finalists for the Students’ Union Staff Member of the Year.
.4 Thanks to retiring members

The Chair thanked the members of the Students’ Union Executive for their invaluable contributions during the year, not only to this Committee and the Student Experience Team, but also to other University committees, teams and groups that could not function without them.  Thanks were also due to the Director of imago who was retiring after many years’ service to the University, during which he had overseen significant changes from the previous Residential Organisation.  The Secretary was also thanked for her work for the Committee and Team in the past three years.
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